
-

TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MAY 16, 1988 

Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Councilrnembers J. V. Stone 

Bernard Samples 
Jeffrey Siler 
Sally Beals 
Brooks Compton 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Stephen King 
Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that the terms of Elmer Tate and 
Marian Simmons as Members of the Planning Commission will soon 
expire. Both have indicated a desire to be reappointment to 
their positions. Council concurred with said appointments. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed for Council the request for Hospital 
Revenue Bonds submitted by Lutheran Social Services of the Miami 
Valley for Bethany Lutheran Village. He pointed out the fact 
that the Bonds do not and shall not represent or constitute a 
debt or pledge of the faith and credit of the City of 
Centerville. Mr. Farquhar identified this as an extension or 
renewal of previous Bonds issued by the City of Centerville 
several years ago for Bethany Lutheran Village. 

Council briefly discussed the Bikeway in Centerville 
proposed by the Mayor's Bikeway Committee in 1986. Upon question 
of Mrs. Beals, Mr. Kenning advised that it is legal to ride a 
bicycle on sidewalks, provided that the bicycler yields to 
pedestrians and small children. 
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Marilyn J. McLaug~iiIP 
Clerk of Council 


